ACTION SHEET ARISING FROM THE DEVELOPMENT SERVICES LEAD MEMBER BRIEFING

HELD ON 29TH MARCH, 2004


Meeting commenced:
  9.15 a.m.

"
 
ended:
11.40 a.m.

PRESENT:
Councillor Derek Antrobus, Lead Member for Development Services - in the Chair

Dave Evans, John Fergie, Paul Garrett, Graham Gentry and Bill Taylor

	Item No.
	Action Required
	Responsible Officer

	1.
Action Sheet arising from the Development Services Lead Member Briefing held on 22nd March, 2004
	Action sheet approved.


	

	2. 
Cultural Industries Workshop : 31st March , 2004


	1.
The Lead Member to be briefed so as to enable him to report to the workshop on the feasibility of:

· A market being established at the Flat Iron/Trinity Church site for use by firms in the Chapel Street area as a showcase.

· The artists based at the Casket Works/Islington Mill preparing designs which might be included in street furniture which would help to establish an identity for the Chapel Street area.

2.
That Mr. Taylor arrange for an examination to be made of the duration of the lease on the Casket Works so as to see if it can be extended with a view to attracting a greater number of tenants and allowing them access to Arts Council funding.
	Bill Taylor



	3.
Key Decisions (Part 1) 

· Beacon Resource Centre: 


Acceptance of a Tender 

· Guild Hall Community 


Centre: Acceptance of a


Tender

Non Key Decision ( Part 1 ):

· Wallness Bridge 


Refurbishment - Acceptance 
of Tender
	As the contractor originally appointed to construct the Beacon Resource Centre had gone into administration the tender of Richardson Projects Limited, amounting to £1,478,161 was accepted to complete the project

The tender of G. Jones Builders amounting to £111,991 was accepted to undertake general refurbishment works to the community centre.

The tender of J. Tighe Limited amounting to £64,211.10 was accepted for the refurbishment of Wallness Bridge.

Officers to liaise with the Media and Public Relations Division with a view to preparing suitable press releases to publicise the action of the Council in restoring the local heritage. 
	David Eames

Ken Roberts

Max Griffiths 



	4.
Salford Inner Relief Route: Light Based Structure

· Youth Facility at the 


Brookhouse Residents


Community Centre, Peel


Green
	The Lead Member made an exception to Standing Orders in accordance with the provisions of Standing Order 43(iv) and approved:

· The outline design for the light sculptures prepared by Simon Watkinson based upon the theme of heat and energy.

· The estimated cost of the project amounting to £97,000 which would be met from the Transport Capital Programme.

· The appointment of E.D.M. Limited of Oldham to undertake (a) detailed design of the sculptures and (b) construction of the sculptures subject to their submission of an acceptable quotation for the work.

Paul Garrett to liaise with Peter Baker about the possibility of a presentation on the light based sculptures being made to the Cultural Industries Workshop on 31st March, 2004.

Mr. Lee to advise the Greater Manchester Police of the forthcoming developments to ensure that there is no conflict with traffic management issues.

The Lead Member made an exception to Standing Orders in accordance with the provisions of Standing Order 43(iv) so as to allow an order to be placed with E. & J. Kane Limited for the urgent refurbishment of the Brookhouse Residents Community Centre. 
	

	5.
Travel Co-ordinator: Progress
	1.
The report of the Travel Co-ordinator on progress since November, 2001, in encouraging employers and schools to develop travel plans and thus reduce car use was noted.

2.
Liaison to be undertaken with the PCT to determine whether they would be willing to make a financial contribution towards the project which supports their walking initiative.

3.
A copy of the report on the February Travel Conference on sustainable transport and crime be submitted to the Lead Member for information.

4.
That the Travel Co-ordinator be invited to present his report at a future Members’ Hour and that a report be prepared on monitoring the process of the travel plan so as to indicate the status of the various parties e.g. those schools which have or have not agreed to take part.
	Steven Lee

Steven Lee

Steven Lee



	6.
Living Environment Forum


	The minutes of the Living Environment Forum held on 23rd January, 2004, were noted.  The Lead Member (a) referred to the reference in the minutes that H.M. Government was requiring a performance management review of the Local Strategic Partnership and (b) suggested that a report on this process should be made to a future Cabinet briefing. 
	Mr. Cunningham to refer this matter to the Leader for consideration



	7.
Best Value Review of 


Highway Maintenance


	Consideration was given to a report on progress in the implementation of the Best Value Review of Highway Maintenance.

The different approaches to repairing damaged highways were clarified.  These range from purely responsive which dealt with emergencies to a “find and fix” team which sought out repairs.  It was hoped that, as the latter developed, it would eliminate emergency repairs.  It was agreed that the letter acknowledging complaints about broken paving should be revised so as to be more informative and set out the process in greater depth e.g. explain that future correspondence may be from a claims handler rather than from the Council.

It was agreed also that a full report be submitted to the Lead Member Briefing on 13th April, 2004, on the Highways Capital and Revenue Programme and include details of action which might be taken to secure the necessary computer software to facilitate the determination of areas of the city which had been excluded from the bitmac policy.
	Bill Taylor



	8.
“Renewing Our Cities and 


Regions” - Conference



	It was reported that arrangements were being made for officer representation at this Conference.  The Lead Member indicated his willingness to participate if required.  The briefing discussed the benefit of having a display on the achievements of Salford City Council at the Conference and it was considered that, if such a display was to be made, it might be worthwhile to purchase a plasma screen as the cost of renting was prohibitive
	Dave Evans



	9.
Memorium for Frank 


Buckley


	It was reported that (a) Allen Build, the organisation which employed the late Frank Buckley, had consulted the Council about the possibility of one of the buildings which they were erecting on behalf of the Council being named in memory of Mr. Buckley and (b) Ward Councillors were to be consulted on this matter. 
	

	10.
Exclusion of the Public
	A resolution was passed excluding members of the public from the meeting for the following items as the reports contained exempt information as defined in paragraphs 8 and 9 (Terms of a Contract) of Part 1 of Schedule 12A to the Local Government Act 1972.
	

	11.
105-115 Chapel Street - 


Sale
	The sale of 105-115 Chapel Street to Dandara Limited in the sum of £1.18M was approved and the Head of Law and Administration was authorised to complete the legal formalities.
	Richard Wynne



	12.
Disposal of Land at 


Vicarage Road, Swinton
	The terms and conditions for the disposal of land at Vicarage Road, Swinton, to Salford Primary Care Trust for use as a dedicated car park for the proposed LIFT Centre was approved subject to officers (a) examining options for securing a car park closer to the proposed LIFT Centre and (b) determining whether - if such a site could be secured - the land at Vicarage Road could be returned to Council ownership.
	Dave Norbury

	13.
Barton SES - Red City 


Developments Limited
	The exclusivity period contained within the existing exclusivity arrangements between Salford City Council and Red City Developments Limited was extended from 3rd April to 3rd July, 2004.
	P. Holden

	14.
UDP - Appointment of 


Programme Officer
	An exception to Standing Orders was made in accordance with the provisions of Standing Order 43(1)(v) to accept the quotation from ALBC Limited to provide Programme Officer services to assist the Inspector with the organisation and running of the UDP Inquiry.
	Dave Evans

	15.
UDP - Revised Deposit 


Representations and 


Proposed Pre-Inquiry


Modifications
	1.
The representations received at the revised deposit stage of the UDP Review were noted.

2.
The modifications proposed to the draft UDP prior to the commencement of the Inquiry in Autumn 2004, were noted and the recommendations set out in the report now submitted as to any further changes that may be required were agreed.

3.
The proposals to use the waiting room and quiet room as accommodation for the Inquiry Inspector and Programme Officer were supported.

4.
It was agreed that any representations received after the deadline of 12th January, 2004, but before 29th March, 2004, should be accepted.

5.
The proposal set out in the report to adhere strictly to the consultation deadline on pre-Inquiry changes was supported and it was agreed that no later representations be accepted at this stage.

	David Percival

	16.
Chat Moss Demonstration 


Project
	It was reported that the Red Rose Forest had submitted a bid to secure funding for a demonstration project for Chat Moss and that, should this be successful, it would generate a funding requirement of £116,000 from each of the three participating authorities.
	

	17.
Climate Change
	The Lead Member passed to officers examples of articles on the subject of climate change with a view to a report being developed on possible implications for Salford for submission to the Council via the appropriate Scrutiny Committee.
	


C:\Documents and Settings\csecnpark\Local Settings\Temporary Internet Files\OLK16\action sheet 29th march.doc

